
 

400 Atlantic Street 
Stamford, CT 06901 

 

 

 

January 29, 2021 
 
Clay Purvis 
Connectivity Initiative 
Department of Public Service 
112 State Street, Floor 3 
Montpelier, VT 05602 
 
Re: Vermont Connectivity Initiative RFP Report Summary 

 

Dear Mr. Purvis: 

On behalf of Spectrum Northeast, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company (“Spectrum”) and an 

indirect subsidiary of, and managed by, Charter Communications, Inc. (“Charter”), please find 

attached the following documents related to the Connectivity Initiative RFP: 

 Final report summary 

 Attachment D certifications 

 Project Costs and Job Ledger (CONFIDENTIAL) 

In addition, by this letter we also request confidential treatment of the project costs and job 
ledger documents as they contain confidential financial and/or proprietary information 
pursuant to applicable law, including 30 V.S.A. Section 202f (k).  The information and materials 
have been marked as confidential.   In the event there is any issue with holding the information 
as confidential, we ask that you return it to me to enable Spectrum to obtain an appropriate 
protective order.    
 
Charter appreciates being awarded funding and partnering with the state to turn federal dollars 
into critical infrastructure and extend our network to more unserved areas of Vermont.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (203) 428-0565 or via email at 
Jennifer.R.Young@Charter.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jennifer Young 
State Director, Government Affairs 
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